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The Gated Alley Program provides homeowners adjacent to an alleyway the opportunity
to request both the relocation of solid waste services from the alley to curbside and
permission to install locked gates at the end of the alley to promote safety.

Primary applicant's neighborhood organization must
be listed and updated with the City of Phoenix
Neighborhood Services Department. Verify your
neighborhood organization information at
phoenix.gov/nsd/programs/neighborhood-coordination

If an alley is not within an existing neighborhood
organization, applicants may join an existing
organization or create a new one at
phoenix.gov/nsd/programs/neighborhood-coordination

Alley gates must remain locked when not in use.

phoenix.gov/gatedalley

Residents with property adjacent to the alley must
conduct alley cleanup. The Public Works Department
will assist with resources for the cleanup.

Applicants must provide a completed petition signed
by 50% +1 or more of all property owners adjacent
to the alley, agreeing to relocate solid waste services
and install gates.

All public utilities, residents and owners with properties
adjacent to the alley will be provided 24-hour access.
Emergency response vehicles will require access and
therefore no structures or improvements are allowed
that impede access except for the alley gates.

After gate installation and final cleanup, responsibility
will fall on property owners/tenants to maintain the
cleanliness of their respective section of the alley.
This maintenance responsibility encompasses the
length of your property to the center of the alley.




